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RECEIPT OF NOTICE OF ARBITRATION 
 

 
The Board of Directors (the “Board”) of Jiutian Chemical Group Limited (the “Company”, and 
together with its subsidiaries, the “Group”) wishes to announce that the Company received a 

notice of arbitration (the “Notice of Arbitration”) on 4 July 2025 from 常州新区协安物资有限

公司(the “Claimant”), who is the minority shareholder of the Company’s former 80% direct-

owned subsidiary, Changzhou Jiutian Xiean Chemical Co., Ltd (“Changzhou Jiutian”), prior 
to its commencement of processes for creditor’s voluntary liquidation, which is currently on-
going. 
 
The arbitration has been filed with the Shanghai International Economic and Trade Arbitration 
Commission (Shanghai International Arbitration Center). Pursuant to the Notice of Arbitration, 
the Claimant is seeking compensation of RMB 2 million for an alleged investment loss in 
Changzhou Jiutian (the “Arbitration Claim”). 
 
The Company is currently reviewing the claim and allegations set out in the Arbitration Claim 
and will take all necessary steps to defend its interests. The Company has engaged and is in 
consultation with legal advisers in relation to the Arbitration Claim. 
 

The Company will keep Shareholders updated via announcement on SGXNet as and when 
there are material developments in relation to the above matter. 
 
Shareholders and potential investors of the Company are advised to read this announcement 
and further announcements by the Company carefully. Shareholders are advised to refrain 
from taking any action in respect of their securities in the Company which may be prejudicial 
to their interests, and to exercise caution when dealing in the securities of the Company. In 
the event of any doubt, Shareholders should consult their stockbrokers, bank managers, 
solicitors, accountants or other professional advisers. 
 

 
BY ORDER OF THE BOARD 
 
Xu Aijun  
Non-Executive and Non-Independent Chairman 
7 July 2025 

 
 
This announcement has been reviewed by the Company’s sponsor, PrimePartners Corporate Finance Pte.Ltd. (the 
“Sponsor”). It has not been examined or approved by the Singapore Exchange Securities Trading Limited (the 
“Exchange”) and the Exchange assumes no responsibility for the contents of this announcement, including the 
correctness of any of the statements or opinions made or reports contained in this announcement. 
 
The contact person for the Sponsor is Ms Foo Jien Jieng, 16 Collyer Quay, #10-00 Collyer Quay Centre, 
Singapore049318, sponsorship@ppcf.com.sg. 


